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 The Board acknowledges the excellent work of the Principal and staff in relation to the 

recent CPSI inspection whereby Scoil Padre Pio was found to be fully compliant with all 

requirements. 

 The Board is very happy to see the solar panels installed and looks forward to a reduction in 

utility bills as a result. 

 The anti bullying annual review was undertaken using the checklist template provided by the 

DES for that purpose. 

 The Board acknowledges the work of teachers and SNAs in facilitating the participation of 

pupils in chess, soccer, indoor hurling and football. 


